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Tuesday 20 April 2021 Term 2 Week 1 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Thursday 22 April Colour Run 
 FNC Opens Rugby League 
 

Friday 23 April FNC Hockey 
 FNC District Netball 
 

Monday 26 April Cross Country 
 

Friday 7 May Hockey Gala Day 
  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 

Welcome back and a big welcome to all the 
new families and students. 

It’s great to see lots of new faces. I am sure you will love 
Kingscliff Public school as much as I do. 

Mrs Foley is on leave for the first 4 weeks so I will be  
relieving in the Principal role, which I have done numerous 
times before. David Bush will be relieving Deputy Principal 
for this time too. 

We have hit the ground running with Colour Run this      
Thursday and the Cross Country next Monday. 

Our Colour Run will be such fun day. Please make sure your 
children have a change of clothes, especially if they have 
to catch the bus home, as it will get messy. We have      
numerous teachers getting slimed and all the blow up    
Colour Run inflatables. If you want to watch your children 
please feel free to watch from the car park wall, socially 
distanced of course. We won’t be able to have parents on 
site but the car park wall will be a great vantage point and 
it will also mean you will stay dry. Please use the COVID 
QR check-in, which will be on the car park gates. Bring on 
Thursday I say. 

The Cross Country is run as 2 events, the 8yrs and older 
down at Robert Dixon Park and the K-2 carnival back at 
school. Parents are welcome to come down to Robert Dixon 
park to watch, please remember to socially distance here 
too. As for the Cross Country back at school, parents are 
welcome to watch from the car park wall, as we need to 
use the oval and hill to run the event, so parents won’t be 
able to come in to the grounds, just the car park. Please 
use the COVID QR check-in, which will be on the car park 
gates. Thank you for your understanding. 

Pick up and drop off zones are changing.  

The council is trialling a new pick up and drop off zone on 
Orient street, as Sutherland street is going to be for  
buses only. If you are picking up on Orient Street, please 
drive up to the end of the pick up zone, this has been       
lengthened. The name on your front window will be called 
and students will then be able to exit the school.  

Paint Room 

Mr Bush and myself have a new calling system that allows 
us to call out names without loud hailers, so having the 
sign on your front window is vital.  

If you don’t have one the office can make one for you, 
alternatively your child can write their last name on a big 
piece of A4 paper and decorate it, so you can then      
display it in your car window. Thank you for your         
assistance. 

This term in Week 4 students in Year 3 and 5 will be 
completing the NAPLAN test. This year we are doing the 
written version, not the online one. This will be the last 
year of doing the written version for our school. A note 
will be sent home explaining the details in the coming 
weeks. Students in Yr4 and 6 will be also completing some 
testing, doing a check in assessment on line in Week 3. 
The results of these tests will provide important        
information to our school about what each student can do 
and will be used to support teaching and learning        
programs.  

ANZAC day is being commemorated on Friday at school in 
a whole school assembly. Unfortunately due to numbers, 
this will be a student only event. Each year students are 
usually invited to march on ANZAC day for the Kingscliff 
RSL march but again due to COVID, it will only be our 
School Captains and Vice Captains attending. The RSL 
has said that only veterans will be marching this year. 

I hope you all have a fun week and I can wait to see the 
teachers being slimed on Thursday. 
 

Kind Regards 
Mrs Mirana 
Relieving Principal 

 

 
https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 
 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

Important changes to pick-up and drop-off zones 
There are changes coming to parking regulations in the 
school zone to improve road safety. Buses will be      
separated from the parent ‘pick-up and drop-off’ areas 
and where families cross the road to reduce potential 
conflicts. All buses are being moved to Sutherland 
Street and the Orient Street ‘pick-up and drop-off’ 
zone will be longer. 
From the start of Week 2 (April 26) the five minute 
parking in Sutherland Street will be removed to        
accommodate the extra buses using this area. The    
‘pick-up and drop-off’ zone in Orient Street will be    
extended further to replace the bus zone. The 5 minute 
parking in Sutherland Street has already been reduced 
to accommodate more buses, please be mindful of this. 
Please make sure if you are picking up your child, you 
have a name plate for the front window of your car as 
this will speed up the process. 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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KIMP Fees 

Term 2 KIMP fees are currently being invoiced 
and statements will be posted home next week.  
Payment is required by Friday 22 May.   

Colour Run Canteen Special Orders 

If you child placed a special canteen order for 
the colour run last term but was unable to      
attend we will be sending home a refund in the 
next couple of days.  It will be returned to the 
students directly in their original order bag. 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

 

 

  
CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each 
week - Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & 
Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:00 AM 

  VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

Volunteers Required 
If you are interested in helping ,  

please contact the office on 02 6674 1467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork. 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 

EFTPOS - at the school office only  

Online - via the school website ‘Make A Payment’ tab. 

Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  

Cash - correct money in the bag is appreciated. 

All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  

order details.  

Thursday 22 April 
Colour Run 

Aleta 

Friday 23 April  
 
Debbie,        Kylie,  

Ashlee,         Janet 

 

Thursday 29 April  
NIL - Volunteers Required 

Friday 30 April  
Janet         Kylie 
Ashlee       Luan 

 
 
 
 
 
Due to the School Colour Run this THURSDAY, there will 
be no PLAYGROUP. 
 
PLAYGROUP will resume on Thursday 29th April.  
 
We welcome babies, toddlers and preschool children and 
their families to the HALL on Thursdays from 9:00-11:00. 
It provides opportunities for children to learn and devel-
op through play and encourages parents and carers to 
connect. 
 
Mandy Ellem 

SPORT NEWS 

 

Hockey News 

 

A big congratulations to Laurie B,  Leo A, Bianca M, 
Charli M and Maya N who made it through to the 
North Coast Hockey Trials taking place in Grafton on 
Friday 23rd March. All the staff and students at 
Kingy are very proud of them and wish them all the 
best.  
 
Mrs Ellem 

FNC Dance 

Tickets are on sale through Lismore City Hall. 

Cost:   

Evening—Adults—$25.00 

School aged students—$15.00 

Concession holders—$15.00 

 

To purchase an Evening Ticket you must book 

through  

Lismore City Hall BOOKING OFFICE 

Open Monday to Friday 9am—4pm 

1300 066 773 

Due to COVID restrictions tickets will be capped at 

two tickets per purchase 
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      KIMP NEWS  
 

 

Welcome back everyone, we 
hope you had a great holiday and break from school 
routines. We are so excited for KIMP this term and 
building on the wonderful end of term we had with the 
Easter Hat Parades and Intermediate Band's first      
performance for our Kindy classes and some parents.  
 
Timetables have been emailed home last Friday. Please 
email me if you haven't received yours. Rehearsals are 
the same mornings as last term - Monday 7.45am    
Intermediate Band, Tuesday 7.30am Senior Band, 
Wednesday 7.45am Big Band. There are some changes 
to lesson days this week and next because of the pupil 
free day and the Cross Country next Monday so please 
check timetables carefully. 
 
We are looking forward to planning lots of                 
performances this term and next term in the lead up to 
the Gold Coast Eisteddfod in Term 3 (16th-20th        
August)...please don't plan any holidays for this week if 
you have someone in Senior Band or Big Band! 
 
Looking forward to a great term! 
 
Nicky Cooper (and Rob Walsh and Tom Moodie!!) 

Kingscliff Instrumental Music Program 

nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

 

 

UPDATE 
 

$25,638  
 

Current total of teachers to be slimed = 2 

Our next lucky teachers will be...  

Miss Stirling and Mrs Gray!  
Every $1000 that we raise between now and the Colour 
Run, another Kingy staff member will be slimed!  
Who else would you like to see slimed?? 

Important Dates: 

Colour Run Event - Thursday  22nd April 
Fundraising Stops - Friday 23rd April (Term 2, Week 1) 
Order prizes by - Friday 30th April (Term 2, Week 2) 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
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Colour Run Teacher Sliming 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  


